
Alachua TIM Team Meeting 
 

Wednesday, June 9, 2010 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

 
For the list of attendees, please see the attached sign in sheet. 

 
• Donna Danson opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and asking everyone to 

introduce themselves. 
 
• Donna then stated the purpose of the meeting. 

 
• Donna stated that she had not received any corrections for the April Meeting Minutes, 

so they are approved. 
 
• Laurie Windham provided updates for Construction Projects in the area. 

 
� University Ave Project paving is completed.  They will be changing to daytime 

lane closures to finish up the concrete and striping work.  Lane closures will be 
Monday through Friday from 9am – 4pm. 
� Main St Project north of University is in the final traffic pattern.  Friction course 

still needs to be applied.  The Contractor may combine some of the future work 
areas to try to get the project completed earlier. 
� There will be a project beginning in early 2011 to add a lane to the NB ramp from 

I-75 to SR 26.  The project will shut down for all major holidays. 
 
• Chris Dolan gave an update for ITS and Traffic Signal work for Gainesville 

 
� All traffic signal cabinets have been installed 
� Fiber installation continues throughout the City and County 
� September opening of the TMC building  
� Steve Scanlan asked Chris if they had obtained their permit at the Rails For 

Trails.  Chris was not sure.  Steve said that if they had not, to please let him 
know and he would try to expedite. 
� Ed Ward asked Chris where the TMC was being built.  Chris stated that the TMC 

was being built at the Public Works Compound on 39th Ave. 
 

• Donna reported the RISC (Rapid Incident Scene Clearance) has not been needed since 
the last meeting.  

 
• Incidents occurring in the last 2 months were reviewed and discussed by the team 

members. 
 



� Mike Goodman stated that he did not see a SR 45 incident on the list.  The 
medical examiner’s office was not notified of the fatality until 3 hours after the 
crash.  The accident was handled by the Alachua Sheriff’s Office and there has 
been discussion with them on why this happened and ensuring that it does not 
happen again.  The incident is on the list, but was shown as US 441 @ N.W. 94th 
Avenue. 

 
• On behalf of Pete Vega, Craig Carnes gave the ITS update 
 

� The Jacksonville TMC now has access to view all of the Gainesville CCTV 
images.   
� District 5 is installing CCTV cameras in Marion County along I-75.  District 2 is 

going to use the Gainesville fiber network to get connection to these cameras. 
� Central Office has advertised a Statewide Procurement Contract for ITS Devices.  

The pricing should be received in July.  Once the Contract is executed, any State 
agency can purchase off of the Contract. 
� Pete is trying to get a project funded, which would install CCTV cameras at all 

interchanges along I-75 in Gainesville.   
� Jacksonville TMC has continued to deploy the plane to Gainesville during major 

incidents to get more accurate data. 
� Donna mentioned that the contract with University towing is in place. The 

contract stipulates that when needed, University towing be available to respond 
to an incident to gather more information to relay to the TMC so that accurate 
data can be posted on 511. 
� Red Light camera discussions are ongoing at the Statewide level. 
� Steve Scanlan stated that FDOT was going to have the State Specification in 

place by June 30th. 
 
• Donna asked Patrick Odom to provide a Central Office TIM Report 
 

� There have been several meetings regarding the One-Way plans. 
� There has been a large demand for the Time 4 Safety videos from agencies 

Statewide.  So far Central Office has distributed over 1,000 videos. 
� MOT for Incident Responders is continuing to be given and Computer Based 

Training for on-line training of the curriculum is being developed. 
 
• Donna gave the general announcements: 

 
� TIMe4Safety Training videos are available 
� The new Road Ranger contract will be in place July 1st.  First Coast Road 

Rangers, LLC., was chosen and the funding is now in place to go back to full 
implementation of routes. 

� Patrick stated that he is not aware of any cuts to the Road Ranger budget in the 
Legislature this year. 

� The HAZMAT training has been postponed because Kenton Brown is working 
with the Oil Spill clean up. 



� Steve Scanlan informed the group that some organizational changes have been 
made to the Maintenance and Construction Groups. It will now be called 
Gainesville Operations and Orlando Cordero will be moving into the building.  
Orlando was in attendance and was introduced as the new Operations Engineer. 

 
• Ed Ward provided a handout about the projected hurricanes for the year and about a 

change to the timelines for hurricane warnings and watches.  The handout is attached 
to these meeting minutes for reference. 

 
• Ed provided information on the State’s One-Way Plans 

 
� There have been recent Statewide Meetings to ensure FDOT and FHP 

coordination. 
� The I-75 plan is written for evacuation from Tampa to the Georgia line, but many 

people only want to go from Tampa to Wildwood which is a 4 lane area that ends 
at a 6 lanes section.  This would assist with getting people cars out of the SB 
lanes and back into the NB lanes. 

� Only the Governor can call for One-Way Evacuations and it has to be for a 
category 4 or 5 hurricane. 

� There are requirements for gas stations along the hurricane evacuation routes for 
number of pumps and generators required.  This is mainly for post-event 
concerns. 

 
• Ed provided an EOC Update. 

 
� Review of hurricane plans and evacuation procedures. 
� Annual update for all of the Counties for the Federal Highways Debris 

Requirements. 
 
• Donna stated copies of the Updated Diversion Route Map CD are available and asked if 

anyone had anything further. 
 
 

Meeting Adjourned 












